Belmont Condo Association

Board of Trustees Minutes

Saturday July 28, 2008

10:00 AM at the Clubhouse

Chairman Cummings called the meeting to order at the above time and place.

Trustees present were:

Herb Cummings, Chairman

Walter Perry, Vice Chairman

Connie Donovan, Treasurer


John Hackett, Secretary

Skip Bessel




George Davagian

Also present were Jay Donovan, Property Manager and Doug Crabtree, CPA

Chairman Cummings reported to the owners about the following matters:

The elevator in Building One has been down. The elevator company has tried to find the dead shorts in the wiring. Over the years the due to the unavailability of parts, there has been a lot of band-aids and no drawings as to what goes where. The elevator company called in an elevator specialist from Otis Elevator.  It was recommended that we not spend any further money and go to the upgrade now. The Board approved this action. The manager has been in constant contact with the unit owners and has made help available for groceries, suitcases, or anything else. The owners have been most cooperative as we get through this situation.

Chairman Cummings noted that because of the many comments at the annual meeting, the upgrade of the rest of the elevators will not begin until October 1st. All owners will be notified and all accommodations possible will be made.

Chairman Cummings then commented on the pool. He has heard many comments about the pool and its operation. Some issues were the use of non-authorized pool equipment. The only pool equipment that is authorized is a noodle. Diving into the pool continues to be a problem as well. Chairman Cummings then stated the best way to approach the situation is to have a pool committee. Many volunteers stepped forward after the meeting. The committee will also address the beach problems. The committee will report back to Jay and the Board.

The other major issue under way is the allocation of expenses between Common, Town Houses, and Mid-Rise ownership. The Board and Treasurer Donovan are working with Doug Crabtree our CPA. Townhouse owners #4 and #8 have been a assisted us with correcting of the allocation.

Our CPA Doug Crabtree then reviewed our financials. The A/R is mostly current at this time of the month. The overdue list is now current as well. He stated that the current balance in the operating account is $446,000. The current balance in the Reserve account is $970,000. The Treasurer and our CPA are looking to move money to different banks or Treasuries to take advantage of the FDIC maximum.

Doug Crabtree informed the owners that a change in Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac that require lenders to make sure that every condo association have a reserve account of at least 10% of there annual budgets. The Belmont is in full compliance with industry standards.
Unit owner 221 asked what the process was for invoices to be paid. It was noted that Property Manager codes and approves each invoice. The invoices go to our CPA who makes sure that the payment is within the Belmont budget. He also noted the Board this morning have approved a Treasurer Donovan’s recommendation of any check over $10,000 be approved by both the CPA and the Treasurer.

Chairman Cummings noted that the previous Manager had done everything himself. (There never was a problem) The Belmont now has three people involved in the checks and balances of our finances.

Unit owner asked if we had our annual audit report. Treasurer Donovan reported that it is in progress. The same CPA that has done our audits is conducting the audit this year. 

Facility and Site

Jay reported that the elevator in building one is being evaluated over the weekend and a decision whether to start the upgrade now or continue to try and find the problems. A decision should be made by Tuesday. All unit owners will be kept informed.

Unit owner 135 noted the stairwells are dark and there is a tripping hazard at the edge of each stair. The Manager indicated that the light bulbs will be replaced and white non-slip tape installed on each step now. All building stairwells will be done as well.

Chairman Cummings noted that management is looking into an outside cleaning company to clean the mid-rise building. Some of our summer help has decided to leave early.

Jay Donovan reported that the new Cabana doors have had the louvers installed.

The waterproofing is going on currently in Building four. All owners are being notified in advance of the pressure washing. They are also told that the deck furniture should be removed as well. The pointing of the block and the sill work will be noisy and will not be done until September. Building one has to be waterproofed again. 

One of our lovely Plovers is still not flying.

Balance of the elevators will be upgraded starting in October.

Building five has a D-Box failure on the septic system and cannot pass inspection. We have bids for $5800 to do the work. On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Davagian the expense was approved unamiously.

The Board has a consultant bid to have a warranty program to check the roofs. A motion by Trustee Bessel and seconded by Trustee Perry to have annual inspections of the mid-rise buildings only at a cost of $1500. The inspections are a requirement for our warranties. Passed unamiously. The contract will also include design for roof repair for building one and two. The AC units were never tied down when the roof was installed. The other buildings have had the AC units already tied down when the roofs were replaced. 

Unit owner 130 inquired about the garage ventilation fans and the mid-rise hall fans. Currently the only garage fan in operation is building 5 and 6. The hall fans are working in building one and two. We have bids for the work and the money is in the reserve budget for this year. The board approved the expenditure unamiously. 

Jay reported the Belmont website is up and running. It is updated frequently. It is the official and only authorized site. (www.thebelmont.net)

A discussion of the holdback for Atlantic Waterproofing was held. (They did the fascia repairs last year) Unit owner 130 still has an issue with the tiles on his balcony. He will discuss the matter with Trustee Davagian.

Jay informed the owners that the additional bright security lights at the cabanas were installed. The lights are on sensors. Jay is looking into dummy cameras and signage to boost the security at the cabanas.

Unit owner 130 questioned work being done on Saturday and Sunday. Trustee Perry pointed out that there a need basis for the work. We do not want to fall behind in the work that has to be completed this year. Jay stated he will only do work on a need basis. 

Unit owner 220 had several questions. Inquired as to replacing the walkway RR tires. Trustee Perry indicated that this is a project that will be done soon. Unit owner 130 asked if the Board had gotten a price on pavers.

The second question (unit 220) concerned employees being able to help owners after hours. Trustee Cummings stated that it was a fine line whether they were on the payroll or not. Trustee Hackett pointed out that it was a workers comp issue as well as a possible liability issue. Thirdly the owner wanted to know if the winter phone numbers could be listed for the unit owners. It comes down to a privacy issue. Trustee Perry asked Jay to ask the owners if they wanted their numbers published. 

A unit owner was questioning only lunch on Saturday. The owner stated it was like a cafeteria and did not care for it. Trustee Perry reported that the restaurant is an asset of the Belmont. He encouraged the owners to support it. Unit owner 130 suggested we push it with the owners. Another suggested that a monthly limit of spending be applied to all owners. A couple of unit owners complained they went the restaurant around 9:00 PM and were refused service at the bar. Trustee Perry noted that that bartender had been fired. Unit owner 520 pointed out that the majority of owners wanted the buffet concept. He suggested a survey be done. 

Jay reported that the garage door receivers on building One, Two, Three and Four are on back order. Extras have also been ordered.

Unit 122 asked about installing a retractable screen door at the entrance to the balcony. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Davagian it was voted to permit the installation as long as it meets the Belmont standards. Work to be done after September. Passed unamiously.

Unit 245 asked about the roof top noise from the A/C units. (This will be part of the roof check being done, which will include securing the A/C units that was not done when the roof was put on a few years ago). Owner also asked about the condensation in the halls. (Jay reported that the lines have been wrapped and ventilation tiles are being installed in all the mid-rise buildings.

Unit 323 requested use of the club for a party on Saturday August 9th at noon. Tom said that it would not interfere with lunch that day. A motion was made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Donovan to permit the use. Passed unamiously.

Unit 634 asked for permission to use the club for a function on September 13th. Tom will cater the event. On a motion by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Davagian permission was granted. Passed unamiously.

Unit 634 asked about the carpets in building six. Jay reported that all carpets were cleaned at the start of the season and will be cleaned again at the end of the season. He will investigate a large stain mentioned by the owner.

Unit 130 inquired about all the contractors coming on the property. He asked if we know what is being done. The property manager needs to check on the work. He further inquired about the shingles used on the restaurant/cabana buildings did not match the pool building. Jay replied that the pool shingles were no longer available. He also noted the shingles were also used on the Town Houses. He mentioned that the railing installed on the clubhouse deck was not in keeping with the rest of the railings at the Belmont. 

Chairman Cummings stated that we need to be forward looking for the future of the Belmont. He suggested we need to know what the owners want in the future. Chairman Cummings notes he had had suggestions for a larger pool or an enclosed pool. He indicated he would appoint a committee in September to begin work on this project. Unit owner 221 suggested we look at Richard’s study done in 1999.

Unit owner inquired about the occupancy limits of the Belmont. According to the Town of Harwich regulations for rentals, the occupancy limit is two bedrooms accommodate 4 people and three bedrooms accommodate 6 people.

Trustee Bessel stated that the list of renters the Board was provided; He indicated he felt there were more renters than were on the list. He further stated that the info on the renters should be provided to the pool attendants. He also questioned the two toilets and a counter top left in the garage. He noted that the unit owners need to be responsible for the removable of such objects as part of their project when completed. Unit owner 130 agreed with Trustee Bessel.

Trustee Bessel pointed out that we have a unit that is owned by three different owners. The Board needs to look at common area use and apply common sense. A unit owner pointed out that another unit owner had 10 guests every day for seven days. This puts a strain on the pool use.

Unit 421 asked for a clarification of the waterproofing schedule. Jay replied that the power washing and caulking is being done now. The waterproofing will be done in September.

The Board is looking into the best ways to clean the windows after the project is complete.

Unit owner 233 asked about the contracts we have. The owner suggested that we need to keep up with the contracts. Trustee Bessel stated that we need to have an attorney review the contracts over a certain limit even though the consultant is doing the review as part of their contract. Greg Angelini agreed to do it for free.

Thank you Greg.

On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Bessel the board approved all actions taken between meetings. Passed unamiously.

Chairman Cummings announced the next meeting would be held on Saturday August 23rd at the clubhouse. 

Meeting was adjourned at 11:50 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

John Hackett, Secretary

